
September 30, 2025 9:00 a.m. 

 The Jones County Board of Supervisors met in regular session. Present Chairman 

Schlarmann, Supervisors Hall, Oswald, Swisher, and Zirkelbach. 

 Moved by Zirkelbach seconded by Oswald to approve the minutes of the September 23, 

2025 meeting. All aye. Motion carried.  

 Moved by Swisher seconded by Hall to approve payroll for the period ending September 

21, 2025, as certified by the department heads. All aye. Motion carried.  

 The Auditor met with the Board to discuss a draft version of an asset disposal policy, to 

give an update on the roof replacement and repairs to damages that the contractor is responsible 

for, to discuss the asbestos removal quote for the lining around the piping to the roof drains, to 

give an update on the shipment date of the new stall dividers for the Courthouse 1st floor bathroom 

remodel project, and to discuss if the Board would like to have the MHDS of the East Central 

Region present the new disability access point 28E agreement to the Board.  

 The Land Use Administrator met with the Board for a public hearing regarding a nuisance 

ordinance violation.  

 Moved by Oswald seconded by Zirkelbach to open a public hearing at 9:16 a.m. for a 

violation of the Jones County nuisance ordinance located at 23131 Co. Rd. E34, Anamosa. All aye. 

Motion carried.  

 The Land Use Administrator gave an update on the property which included that nothing 

had been done on the property since the property was last viewed in May. The Land Use 

Administrator did have contact with the property owner soon after the official notice was sent out 

but hasn’t heard anything since. The Board will take action on this nuisance property at the Board 

meeting next week.  

 Moved by Oswald seconded by Hall to close the public hearing at 9:19 a.m. All aye. Motion 

carried.  

 Supervisor Zirkelbach gave brief updates on past and future committee meetings. 

 The Engineer met with the Board to give updates on current road projects including the 

Co. Rd. X31 pavement project and box culvert replacement, the asphalt projects happening on 

Riverview Road outside of Cascade and other smaller asphalt projects including Fish House Rd., 

Shaw Rd., River Rd., and Violet Rd., and an update on the ROW needed for the Stone City Road 

culvert replacement project.   

 The Board continued to give brief updates on past and future committee meetings.  

 Moved by Swisher seconded by Hall to adjourn the meeting at 9:41 a.m. All aye. Motion  

carried.  

  

 

Attest: Whitney Hein, Auditor     John Schlarmann, Chairman 


